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Lady Minto Hospital, at New Liskeard, has been doing good work.
The average daily cost of patients was $1.08. The institution has cost
up tc date $18,000, of which $10,000 has heen raised by grants and
private subscriptions. The Victorian Order of Nurses has taken an active
interest in the hospital.

The medical laboratories of Queen’s University were opened
recently. The Ontario Government gave $50,000 towards the buildings.
Dr. Barker, of Johns Hopkins, gave an address. Dean Connell gave a
history of Queen’s Medical College from its inception in 1854. These
laboratories will add greatly to the efficiency of Queen’s Medical College.

The profession of Ontario should keep well in mind the meeting of
the Ontario Medical Association, which is to hold its annual sessions in
Hamilton on 26th, 27th and 28th May. Dr. Charles Stochton, of Bufialo,
and Dr. C. Scudder, of Boston, will give the address in medicine and
surgery respectively.

Dr. D. ]J. Gibb Wishart, Associate Professor of Laryngology and
Rhinology in the University of Toronto, leaves early in March for Italy,
where he intends to follow the clinics of Professor Massel and others in
Naples, Rome, and Turin. Subsequently he will attend the International
Laryngo-Rhinological Congress in Vienna in Easter week, which is being
held to commemorate the fifticth anniversary of the establishment in
Vienna of clinical laryngology and rhinology by Turck and Czermak.
Later, Dr. Wishart will spend some weeks at the Clinics of Professors
Killian in Freiburg and Hammnel in Heidclburg, before going to Eng-
land. The doctor and his wife expect to return to Canada about the middle
of June.

MARITIME PROVINCES.

Major F. L. Vaux is in charge 6l the military hospital at Halifax.
He has just completed a period of training at Aldershot, England.

Dr. J. F. Lessel, after obtaining the qualifications of M.R.C.S.,
Eng., and L.R.C.P., Lond., has located in Halifax.

Dr. John Stewart, of Halifax, has returned from his trip abroad.
His health is reported to be greatly improved.

Dr. A. R. Cunningham has gone to London and Vienna for a special
course of study.

Drs. Addy and White, of St. John, took a post-graduate course in
Edinburgh. They secured the M.R.C.S., Eng., and the F.R.C.S., Edin.

Dr. M. E. Devine, of Kingston, N.S., and Dr. L. E. W. Pecnney, of
New Germany, N.S., were married recently.

Dr. W. N. Wickwire suffered a slight concussion of the brain from
a fall; Dr. F. Anderson has recovered from an attack of appendicitis,
arnd Dr. J. Ross from a prolonged attack of grippe.



